

TENNESSEE TRAILS ASSOCIATION

INC

P.O. BOX 4913 CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 37405

MINUTES
THIRD QUARTER BOARD MEETING
August 24, 1985

The meeting was held at Long Hunter State Park.

Present:

David Stidham

Howard Ray Duncan

Evelyn Tretter Bertha Chrietzberg Evan Means

Pat Anderson

Ken Pittman

Absent: Ev

Everett Kidder Dot Lingerfelt Grimes Slaughter

Jill Norvell
Sam Powell
Arthur Yates

Also present: Dean Pittman

The president, David Stidham, reminded the members to tie in the 1986 hike schedule with Homecoming 1986.

Evan Means said he had not yet had time to consult with Grimes Slaughter on the status of Section II of the Cumberland Trail, which TTA has agreed to maintain.

Annual meeting plans were discussed. Evelyn Tretter, chairman of host chapter, Nashville, said that beds need to be reserved by Sept. 7, meals by Sept. 27. A motion was passed to donate the proceeds of the auction to be held at the annual meeting toppromoting the Cumberland Trail. The CT will be the theme of the annual meeting.

Recipients of the TTA Award and the Bill Stutz Award were selected. These will be announced at the annual meeting.

Evan Means reported that royalties on his book "Tennessee Trails were \$209.87 for the first half of 1985. Means donates these royalties to TTA. A total of 5658 copies of the book have been sold.

Means said the annual meeting of the National Trails Council and an International Trails Symposium will be held in 1986 at Vancouver, British Columbia, at the time of Expo '86

It was pointed out that the state of Oregon has passed land use laws. Bertha Chrietzberg suggested that TTA promote such laws for Tennessee. Evelyn Tretter will write for information on Oregon's laws.

Evelyn Tretter, Recording Secretary



Correction to Minutes

Board meeting, June 22, 1985: Paragraph 4, Page 2, should read:

"Stidham asked that chapters get busy with their 1986 outing schedules, to have ready for coordinating at the annual meeting. Leaders should be listed, and their consent verified. Means suggested that an effort should be made to tie activities in with the Homecoming '86 program."

Annual meeting, Oct. 15-17,1982: Paragraph 2, Page 2, should read:

"David Stidham said TTA had sent alternate recommendations to the governor on his Safe Growth Plan. These recommendations were drawn up by Bertha Chrietzberg."